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Principal:  Mr. Jon Bruneau; Vice Principals: Ms. S. McKay; Mr. D. Jones, Mr. J. Giles 

Access our Web page at www. sd43.bc.ca/secondary/riverside 

 

JUNE 2022 
 

A message from Riverside Admin: 
 
Please read through this final newsletter of 2021/2022. Our next 
newsletter will come out late in the summer, containing welcome back 
information for new and returning students. 
 
Have a wonderful summer, and congratulations to our class of Grade 12 
Graduating students! 
 
Thank you! 
 
-- Riverside Admin 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 

 

 

September 1 ςNew Student Orientation 

(9am to 11:15am) 

DǊŀŘŜ фΩǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƴŜǿ 

students 

 

September 5 ς Labour Day Holiday 

School Closed 

 

September 6 ς Registration Day  

All students must attend to maintain their 

timetable. Please notify school if absent for health 

reasons. 

 

September 7 ς First Day of Semester 1 

Classes 

 

September 9 ς Photo Day 

 

September 23 ς Professional Day ς no 

classes 
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Schedules for Next Year & Grad Information 

 

Grade 12 Marks and Post-Secondary Admissions 

The Ministry sends ƻŦŦƛŎƛŀƭ ŎƻǇƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ƳŀǊƪǎ ƛƴ Wǳƭȅ ǘƻ Ǉƻǎǘ-secondary institutions, in order to 

complete the admissions process.  The Ministry can send marks information only if a student has given 

them permission to do so.  Students are required to complete ǘƘŜ άStudent TǊŀƴǎŎǊƛǇǘǎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜέ ƻƴ-line on 

the Ministry website.  Many students have done this already in early spring.  For those who have not, 

counsellors can provide instructions to students and parents, but instructions are also available on the 

Career Centre web site.  Students must make sure that they have completed this process prior to June 

30th.  Only students applying for a September 2022 entry need to complete the on-line STS form.  

 

After Graduation 

Your Dogwood (Graduation) Certificate will be sent directly to the school  

during the first week of August.  Dogwoods and transcripts are issued 

ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ άƭŜƎŀƭέ ƴŀƳŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΦ  You will receive an email from the school when they are ready to be 

picked up ς the school office is open throughout the summer.  We DO NOT mail these out to you. 

 

Transcripts:  one copy is mailed to the school for retention with your records, and one directly from the 

Ministry of Education to your home.  You should keep your official copy for yourself; do not give it to any 

post-secondary institutions you are applying to, instead have them make a photocopy of it. As well, the 

school will be able to provide an official copy on your request. 

 

It is very important that your mailing address, contact, and phone information is up-to-date at school not 

only while attending but also afterwards so that documents can be mailed to the correct address.  Please 

check your MyEd Portal to confirm that we have the correct information.  If changes are necessary, please 

email lcorcoran@sd43.bc.ca or see Mrs. Corcoran in the office.  It is particularly important for International 

Students and any students leaving the country or province to leave a forwarding address with the school 

office and/or International Education. 

 

  

 

mailto:lcorcoran@sd43.bc.ca
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Graduation  

All Things GRAD Newsletter, edition #4.  

Are you following our Riverside Grad Committee (G22) Instagram account? Follow our @rapidsg22 to 

stay informed on upcoming grad information.  

¶ Our Grade 12 Timeline of events is constantly being updated.  Visit Grade 12 Central link on our 

Riverside Intranet website to see important dates regarding scholarships and valedictorian 

applications. 

Valedictorian/Salutatorian 

At our Dinner/Dance and Commencement, we got to hear from our Valeditorians and Salutatorians: 

¶ Your 2022 Valedictorians:   

 

                                        Philip Mycek                                    Hamza Zuberi 

                                                                                    

¶ Your 2022 Salutatorians: 

 

                                    Ammarah Siddiqui                               Ella Aspinall 

                                                                                  

¶ Your 2022 Alternate Valedictorians: 

 

                                          Adam Shyng                                       Kyla Smith 
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Spoken Word Finals 
The Spoken Word Finals on June 2nd ǎƘƻǿŜŘ ƻŦŦ wƛǾŜǊǎƛŘŜΩǎ ƭƛǘŜǊŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀǘƛǾŜ ƎŜƴƛǳǎΦ  рс ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 
took the stage and wowed the student crowd.  Although every student was amazing, there were winners 
as chosen by our esteemed judges. 

 

WINNERS: 

Grade 9        Grade 10 

Meha Muralidharan         Danya Samara  
Argjira Arifi        Emma Michael 
Dominika Chyniakova 

 
Grade 11        Grade 12 

Selina Hu       Brianna Brill 
Lucy Ryalls       Elisabeth Pollock 
Megan Wong        Aeva Tetangco 
Kianna Jucksch 

Participants: 

Simone Richard Argjira Arifi Destiny Zhou Julia Wells 
Madeline 
Robinson/Aidan Starr 

Mathea Popa/Jadyn Yap Sienna Russell Arman Adly 

Jimmy Sam Alyssa Out and Elora 
Marsch 

Kira Tomlinson Danya Samara 

Dominika Chyniakova Yeru (Amaris) Kim Kate Askew Harry Lee 
Emma Michael Meha Muralidharan Maddy Lee Sophia Rabinkova and 

Matvey Shlyk 
Natalya Slowinski Onikka Cutura Dyan Rodriguez Sarah Young 
Iman Rasheed and Lily 
Nguyen 

Mollie Faraguna and 
Clarissa Aumann 

Madison Overbye Ella Ingenito 

Jayda Fai and Asley Luu Adam Shyng Cydney Forsyth Megan Smith 
Nicky Pitman Paige Douma Lukas Hendriks Remi Kerster 
Lena Sigrist Alex Arvisais and Elise 

Widmer 
Jayda Grant Sara Guglielmini 

Braden Delesoy and 
Graeme Eder 

Kianna Jucksch Selina Hu, Lucy Ryalls, 
Megan Wong 

Sophia Dato 

Elisabeth Pollock and 
Aeva Tetangco 

Kevin Park Daniella DeVera Avi Wilson 

Sophia Nadalin Kia Aragon Megan Simpson James Tran 
Brianna Brill Rayyana Sunderji Anita Shahriary Natalie Maltcheva 
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Sports 
 
Boys Rugby 

A tough loss against Terry Fox at the Fraser North AAA Finals this past weekend.  However, what an amazing 

season they had ς having started with no knowledge of rugby just 5 months ago, then placing 2nd in the 

Fraser North.  Congratulations on their fantastic season! 

 

Mountain Bikers  

On May 26th Seven mountain bikers from Riverside headed to Victoria to compete in the BC High School 

Sports Mountain Bike Racing Provincials, in Langford at the brand new Jordie Lunn Bike Park.  387 athletes 

from all over the province came to compete in this event, which consisted of a Cross-Country (XC) race in 

the morning and then the Enduro (3 stage) event in the afternoon.  The energy and excitement were 

evident in the smiles and new friends being made.  Riverside earned its first provincial medal, as Maki Koci, 

a Grade 12 student, came 2nd in the Enduro event.  Grade 9 student, Kirra Whitehead, came 4th in the 

Enduro race, following only one second behind the 3rd place finisher!  All of the finishers should feel proud 

of their hard work this season. Congratulation to everyone who participated! 
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Badminton  

Congratulations to Cleon Liu who earned a silver medal in the first ever Fraser North Championships!  What 

an incredible run representing Riverside! 

 
            Pictured along with our silver medalist is former Riverside Fraser Valley Badminton Champion 

               /ƭŀǊŜƴŎŜ [ƛǳ ό/ƭŜƻƴΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊύ ƛƴ ǇƛƴƪΣ Ƙƛǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ 4 sponsor teachers and Sharon Lotter. 

Boys Hockey 

Rapids win the Championship!  Congratulations to the team and coaching staff.  They defeated Magie/Point 

Grey in a Shootout, Hat Trick from Adam Attar in regulation, Shootout goals by Grady Minor and Braden 

Delesoy, with incredible goaltending by Grade 9 student, Jordan Delesoy.  Every player worked/skated so 

hard and played such solid team game, their level of compete was incredible.  In the Final, they had a very 

small bench ς 3 Defence, 5 Forwards, great leadership from Grade 12 students, Noah Jette and Grady 

Minor. 
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Tennis 

Congratulations to our tennis team at the BC High School Provincials this past weekend in Victoria.  

Although, we came up short losing by two sets, clinching 9th spot at the tournament, there were some 

very close games and intense moments within these matches.  This was the first time a Provincial was 

held on the island since 1998 and the first of its kind for the Riverside Tennis Team to travel outside of the 

Lower Mainland and compete with other top schools in the province.  It was such a great experienced 

staying on the campus of UVIC and creating long-lasting memories of being together as a team. 

 

Beach Volleyball Provincial Championship 

This past weekend Riverside dominated Kits Beach!  Marcella Mahon and Jayden Armstrong won the High 

School Beach Provincial Championships, as did Adam Shyng and Matej Mladenovic.   Huge Congrats to these 

amazing athletes! 
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Shout Outs   

 

Youth Philanthropy Initiative (YPI) 

Congratulations to the deserving winners of the YPI competition in the English-speaking Career Life 

Education classes this semester 

Ella Maxwell             ~           Danica Knapfl           ~            Evelyn Sung 

These Grade 10 students in Ms. RobergeΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘŜŘΣ prepared, and presented a polished and 

ŎƻƴǾƛƴŎƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ǘƻ ŀƳǇƭƛŦȅ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ƻŦ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ tƻǎǎƛōƭŜΣ ŀ ƎǊŀǎǎǊƻƻǘǎ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ ƻƴ ±ŀƴŎƻǳǾŜǊΩǎ 

Downtown Eastside.  Their efforts were worthwhile since Mission Possible will benefit from a $2,500 

donation ς the competition prize!  Congratulations Ella, Danica and Evelyn! 

Even though there could only be one group winner, many students had the opportunity with this project 

to work collaboratively on a presentation about a local charitable organization, learning more about the 

challenging social and financial inequities in our society. 

 

 

 

ImmersionClip Video Contest 

Congratulations to the following winners of this Canada-wide contest as they beat out several hundred 

other applications, from Grades 9-12. 

1st Place ς Meha Muralidharan     Watch the winning video submission 

2nd Place ς Agam Bokovza Mariash    Watch the winning video submission  

Both Grade 9 students won scholarships worth $12,000 and $8,000, respectively! 

 

Golf 

A special thank you to the Golden Eagle Golf Course in Pitt Meadows and True Linkswear for their support 

in hosting the Coquitlam Secondary School Athletic Association Championships this past May, where 83 

golfers competed for Junior and Senior Team Championships.  The junior team finished 4th in their division 

and the senior team finished 7th.  The low score from a Riverside player came from grade 11, Gabriel Macey. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9sP30CGtOCA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XTYDWdoJgaY
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BC Girls Hockey Club 

The Fraser Valley Rush was awarded second place at the national 2022 Esso Cup this past weekend in 

Alberta, despite a valiant effort to try to claim BC its first-ever U18AAA girls hockey title.  Amongst the BC 

team, was our very own Gillian Lapierre, who recorded a team high of four assists and added one goal in 

the Fraser ValleȅΩǎ ǘƘƛǊŘ ƎŀƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǳǊƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǘƻǘŀƭ ƻŦ ŦƛǾŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǎŜǾŜƴ ƳŀǘŎƘŜǎΦ 
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                                                                                                                                                                                                                Photo Credit ς Fraser Valley Rush 

 

Community 

District Fundraisers 

Big thanks to all who supported the Pink Shirt campaign this year and our SD43 golf tournament.  Our 
School DƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ ƎƻƭŦ ǘƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ϷпмΣллл ŦƻǊ ¢Ǌƛ /ƛǘƛŜǎ YƛŘǎǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƻǘŀƭΣ ϷмрΣллл ŎŀƳŜ 
from the Pink Shirt campaign.  This total of $41,000 covers over 100 studentsΩ registration fees for playing 
either school or community sports in our District. 

 
Volunteer Opportunity  

The 2022 Caribbean Days Festival is coming to Coquitlam Town Centre Park this summer from July 22-24.  
Student volunteers are needed.  This is a perfect opportunity for students to earn volunteer hours through 
a fun and festive event.  Sign up to volunteer online at:  https://www.caribbeandays.ca/volunteering/ 
If you need more information, see Mr. Giles in the office. 
 

Summer School Courses  

Summer school registration has been open since mid-May.  It is important that students register for their 
summer school classes as soon as possible.  Some courses are filling up.  Summer school information can 
be found at www.sd43.bc.ca.  

 

 

 

https://www.caribbeandays.ca/volunteering/
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/
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